


Introduction from the Chair and CEO 

On behalf of the Aurora Energy (Aurora) Board 

and leadership team, we present our 2022 

Energy Charter Disclosure, outlining the 

progress made against each of the Energy 

Charter's (Charter) five Principles. This 

Statement was developed using feedback 

from senior leaders and subject matter experts 

from across our business and has been 

endorsed by the Board and Chief Executive 

Officer. 

This Statement also incorporates input from 

our stakeholders, who helped us complete our 

self-assessments against the Maturity Model 

and were engaged to provide their views on 

which of the Independent Accountability 

Panel's (IAP) 2021 recommendations should be 

a priority for our business. 

Shaping this year's disclosure statement is the 

Strategic Review (Review) of the Energy 

Charter that was conducted in early 2022. The 

Review has been instrumental in ensuring the 

Charter remains a highly collaborative 

endeavour that encourages signatories to be 

accountable and extend their efforts to bring 

about positive customer outcomes. The new 

decentralised model of reporting, alongside 

the utilisation of Better Together (#BT) 

initiatives as the fiagship of the Charter, will 

ensure the Energy Charter remains effective 

and relevant in the Australian energy sector 

for years to come. 

As part the new decentralised approach to 

reviewing Disclosure Statements, Aurora 

Energy has convened a dedicated group of 

community stakeholder representatives from 

both residential and small business customer 

segments to provide feedback on this 

statement, both in its drafting and subsequent 

circulation following submission on 30 

September 2022. It is Aurora Energy's intention 

to move towards the use of a pure 'customer 

council' model for its 2023 Disclosure 

Statement with customers providing direct 

feedback on Charter performance. 

Tasmanian customers are at the heart of 

Aurora Energy's purpose and important 

context to the revised disclosure approach are 

the ongoing cost of living challenges being 

faced by most Australian energy consumers. 

We have also undertaken key actions in the 

2021-22 period to progress and solidify our 

maturity against the Charter's 'principles in 

action' including the removal of the aurora+ 

product service fee. Aurora Energy has 

decided to taper its ambitions for two of the 

principles for 2022-23, noting the difficult 

position the energy market is in as well as the 

cost of living issues impacting Australians. We 

view this as a realistic self-assessment of 

what we can achieve with a commitment to 

always do better in the future. 

The 2021-22 period continued to be a 

challenging one for customers with lingering 

effects of the COVID-19 pandemic alongside 

the resurgence of cost of living challenges. In 

2022-23, Aurora Energy remains focussed on 

providing support to its customers where 

necessary, both through direct bill 

management assistance as well as through 

improving the overall operation of industry in 

collaboration with Energy Charter signatories. 

Mary O'Kane, 
Chair 

Rebecca Kardos, 
Chief Executive Officer/ Managing Director 
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